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March  
Friday 9 th     Curriculum Day  
      School Council Nominations Close 4pm  
Monday 12th   Labour Day Public Holiday 
Wednesday 14 th   School Photo Day 
      Hot Cross Bun Orders Due 
      Twilight Sports Evening ɀ 5pm 
Friday 16th   Learning Celebrations Assembly ɀ 2.45pm in MP Room 
      Second Hand Uniform Shop ɀ 3.30pm ɀ 3.45pm 
      0ÁÒÅÎÔÓȭ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇ ɀ 7pm (Coffee Club Knox Ozone) 
Tuesday 20 th    Parent/Teacher/Student Discussions  
Wednesday 21st   School Council Meeting ɀ 7pm 
Thursday 22 nd   Parent/Teacher/Student Discussions  
Thursday 29th   Principal Awards Assembly ɀ 2pm 
      Final Day Term 1 ɀ 2.30pm Finish 

mailto:wantirna.south.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.wantirnasouthps.vic.edu.au/


 

 
 

School Council 

Being a School Council member is a rewarding and challenging experience. Acting as a 

team, Council supports the Principal and staff to provide the best possible 

educational outcomes for students. Our School Council is made up of 13 

representatives, 8 parents, 4 staff and Principal. This year we have four teacher and 

four parent vacancies on School Council. Staff and parents are elected to the position 

for two years. 

 

If you would like to be nominated or self nominate for a position on School Council 

forms are available from the office. Applications for School Council will close on 

Friday 9th March at 4.00p.m. 

 

Should we have more applications than positions available we will have an election. 

If you have any questions about School Council or the role of School Councillors 

ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜΦ 

 

Aussie of the Month 

Last week at assembly we announced our first Aussie of the Month for 2018. 

Congratulations to Sunny who was announced as our Aussie for the month of 

February. Sunny always gives of her best both in and out of the classroom and is a 

deserved winner of this prestigious award. Well done Sunny. 

 
 

Our Sports Star of the Month is Kai. Kai loves all his sport and PE activities always 

giving of his best. Kai recently made the school swimming team for the first time, 

which was a great effort. Well done Kai. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Our performing Artist for the month of February is Aedan. Aedan loves his music and 

drama lessons always giving of his best. Congratulations Aedan. 

  

Congratulations to Charlotte our Artist of the Month. Charlotte received her award 

for her ƻǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ƭƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǘǘŜǊƴ ƛƴ ƘŜǊ άth²έ ǿƻǊŘ ŀǊǘΦ /ƘŀǊƭƻǘǘŜΩǎ 

artwork sits proudly in the school foyer. Well done Charlotte. 

 

Thank you to Mrs Paton and Scruff who came along and presented the Awards at 

assembly. 

 

Swimming Team 

Congratulations to our swimming stars who competed at the Divisional Swimming 

Championships yesterday at Aquanation pool in Ringwood. It is a fantastic 

achievement to get to this level of competition and we are all very proud of our 

students efforts. A big thank you to Mrs. Tuohey and the many parents who 

transported and supported the team. 

 

Twilight Sports 

Next Wednesday the 14th  March we are holding our annual Twilight Sports Carnival 

on the oval at school. The children are very excited and have been practising the 

various events at PE sessions with Mrs. Tuohey. The BBQ will be sizzling and the 

weather forecast at this stage looks great.  We look forward to seeing everyone on 

Wednesday. Events start at 5.00p.m. 

 

Steam Truck 

Yesterday Mr. Rob Jones a grandparent of a number of our students, came to school 

driving his 92 year old steam truck. The children were so excited as Rob drove his 

truck onto the oval and told us all about the steam engine and history of the truck. 

Miss Emonson and Mrs. Baxter were lucky enough to take a ride in the truck. Rob and 

many other enthusiasts will be showcasing their steam engines at the rally in 

Scoresby over the labour day weekend. Thanks Rob we all enjoyed seeing and 

learning all about steam engines and your truck. 

 

 

 



 

Curriculum Day 

Tomorrow, Friday the 9th March is a Curriculum Day at school. Staff will be engaged in 

ŀƴ ά9ǎǎŜƴǘƛŀƭǎ !ǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘέ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ Řŀȅ ŀƴŘ ƻŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ aƻƴŘŀȅ ƛǎ 

the Labour Day holiday. We look forward to seeing everyone back at school on 

Tuesday. 

 

Parent/Teacher/Student Discussions 

Our first parent/teacher/student discussions will be held on Tuesday 20th and 

Thursday the 22nd aŀǊŎƘΦ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ōƻƻƪ ŀ ǘƛƳŜǎƭƻǘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 

teacher on Compass. Whilst this is not an academic interview, it is a great chance to 

ƳŜŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ Ǝƻŀƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎŜǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 

ǘŜǊƳ ŀƴŘ ȅŜŀǊΦ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 

teacher as working together returns the best outcome for your child. 

  

Have a great long weekend everyone! 

 

Wayne Macdonald - Principal 

 
 
 
 
Last weekend our choir performed at the Knox Festival and entertained a very 
large crowd. The children sang magnificently on the Community stage. Many 
thanks to Mrs Howse, parents and students for organising and representing 
our school so well. 
 
 

Knox Banner  
Miss Frazer and her loyal students have been working tirelessly during 
lunchtimes on the Knox Festival Banner for many weeks now and I am pleased 
to announce that their hard work has paid off, as our banner was judged the 
winner by the public at the Festival. 
 
Congratulations to Miss Frazer and the students for producing such a great 
banner. We hope to be able to display the banner at our next assembly.   
  



 
  
 
 
Hi, weõre the School Captains for 2018, Isabelle and Mitch.  It has been 

great to see how well everyone has settled into life at WaSPS this year.  

Our Preps and new students along with new teachers, Miss Soligo, Miss 

Creed, Miss Emonson and Miss Fil ippatos are now well and truly part of the 

WaSPS family.  

 

Each fortnight we would like to include an article in the school newsletter 

titled òCaptainõs Corneró.  We will write about whatõs happening in the 

classrooms, various events and include profiles of teacher s, parents, 

students and community members.  

 

We look forward to being your School Captains for 2018 and we hope 

everyone has a great long weekend.  

 

Isabelle and Mitch.  



 

 
 

 
The Twilight Sports are on the Wednesday 14 th  March we will be running 
BBQ on the nig ht. We will have sausages or burgers in bread as well as 
cans of drink on offer. If anyone would like to lend a hand please leave your 
details at the office and we will contact you shortly.  
 

 
 
We will also be selling tickets for the Easter raffle at the Twilight Sports. 
Tickets are only $1 for a chance to win a $1,000 travel card that has been 
generous donation by O ôBrien Real Estate.  
 
Easter Raffle tickets will also be for sale at the front of the school and the 
SRC will be coming round before the Raffle is drawn on the last day of term.  
 
All proceeds will be going to Royal Childrenôs Hospital Good Friday Appeal. 
 

 
 

 
Next meeting Friday 16 th  March @ 7pm ï Coffee Club Knox Ozone  

 

 



 
 

OFFICE NEWS éééééé 
 
 
Camps, Sports & Excursion Fund 
CSEF is available again for eligible families for 2018.  Forms are available at 
the office. 
 
First Aid Room 
Socks are in very short supply in the First Aid Room.  If you find you have 
spares at home you could donate, please drop into the office.  
 
Lyndall & Deb 

 

WASPS NEST  
Saturday 10 th  Bowman Family (3B) 

Sunday 11 th   Bransden-Rutherford Family (Prep A)  

 
 

 

 

  
                                            
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports Dates Term 1 and 2: 

 

14th March  Twilight Sports ð 5pm 

20th April   House Cross Country 

24th April   District Athletics  

18th May  District Cross Country 

1st June   Division Cross Country 

19th June   Regional Cross Country 

 



 
 

 

 

 
 
 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY IS COMING 
 

SCHOOLPIX will be here on Wednesday 14th March 2018 
 

 

PHOTO DAY TIPS: 
 

 

Dress:  Clean and tidy as per school uniform guidelines [no sports 

tops to be worn ] 

 

Hair :    Neat and swept off face 

 

Online Orders :   To pre-order online, take your personal Order and ID 

Numbers found on your order form and go to 

www.schoolpix.com.au .  Orders can be placed online up 

to 2 working da ys after photography.  You do not need to 

return the order form if you order online.   

 

Remember: All orders placed online before midnight on 

photography day will receive a free 20cm x 25cm black 

and white portrait print.   

 

Manual Orders:   Complete your order form and return with payment to 

school on photography day.    

 

Sibling Orders:   For a special photo of your children together order online 

by 8am  on photography day.  Alternatively collect a 

Sibling Order Form from the office or download it from 

the SchoolPix website and return it on photography day.  

Only siblings that place an order will be photographed.  

 

If you have any questions call SchoolPix on 1300 766 055 or email 

help@schoolpixx.com.au 

 

 

http://www.schoolpix.com.au/
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For more information on the Hive OSHC Program please call, text or email us 
Phone no:  0421 250 881 

Email: oshc@wantirnasouthps.vic.edu.au 

This week in the Hive: 

This week we have been busy with a game of giant boggle! The 

children have been spending time creating as many words as 

possible to see who can have the longest list and longest word at 

the end of the week. We have also been enjoying our group games 

outside in the mornings. You might have seen us playing near the 

Hive. The children have been enjoying playing óin and outô. This 

game tests our listening, reaction times and gross motor skills. We 

look forward to a busy Curriculum Day program this Friday. We 

are off to visit the children at the Knox Early Learning Centre in 

the morning. 

April Vacation Care 

Bookings are open for our April Vacation Care program. Please 

ensure you book early as spaces are filling fast. Some of the 

highlights for this coming program are our Ninja Warrior 

incursion, Mini Golf Excursion, Hive Olympics and Just Desserts 

to name a few.  

We look forward to seeing you in the Hive soon! 

Curriculum Day ï Friday 9th March 2018 

The Hive will be open for bookings for the 

upcoming Curriculum Day. Please contact us to 

reserve your place today! 



 

  



 





 

 



  

 
 

The School Banking Program has commenced and will run each Wednesday 

morning.  Come to the office to see the great rewards on display! 


